

Irton with Santon Parish Meeting
Minutes
Monday 9th September 2024

Members Steve Glasson (SG) – Chair
Tonia Noakes - Clerk
Trish Adams (TA)
Ian Warren (IW)
Mark Graham (MG)
Ken Noakes (KN)
Eric Robson (ER)

32-07-24 Apologies: Ken Noakes apologies.

33-07-24 Approve Minutes of the AGM and Minutes of the last meeting 19th August 2024 also to include any matters arising. Minutes signed and approved by the chairman.

34-07-24 Declaration of interest if a councillor has an interest in the matter being discussed he or she would need to declare it and act in accordance with the Code of Conduct adopted by the council;

a. Register of Interests: Councillors are reminded of the need to update their register of interests.

b. To declare any personal interests in items on the agenda and their nature.

c. To declare any prejudicial interests in items on the agenda and their nature (Councillors with prejudicial interests must leave the room for the relevant items)

None

35-07-24 Councillor applications TN Explained that the ad's had gone out for new Parish Councillors. Responses had been received by two candidates Jess Antonizs and Jon Pyke who were invited to come along the Parish meeting to met with us all and get a feel for how the council worked. Jon Pyke was unable to attend this time but was still very interested and Jess Antonizs was in attendance and all councillors introduced themselves with SG explaining what we do as a parish council. TN explained that Eligibility forms and the personal statement and explained the co-option process.

36-07-24 7/2024/4066 Location: Redsyke Hall, Santon, Holmrook, Cumbria, CA19 1UU Proposal: Alterations and extension. All councillors discussed - No objections

37-07-24 Pathways update IW/KN/CV

IW had met with some people that although had moved from area had used the path in the past and that they would be in contact for E forms. TN Had received a response from Gosforth & Seascale Matters 17 E Forms received so far re Friths, 7 re Plumgarth. TN to republish on Facebook and WhatsApp's and to ask NT if anything else was needed. TN will send the E forms received to LDNP

38-07-24 Hedgerow Maintenance – SG been in contact with JH and had copied TN in asking to outline the services that he has provided June July and August 2024. All councillor agreed contribution of £1200 paid quarterly @ £300

39-07-24 Parish Clerk Financial Update.

TN said Insurance was due in November 2024. TN to contact CALC to find out what level if any of personal liability for protection for councillors was needed.

£68.00 for Santon Village Hall rental for Parish Meetings. October 2023 to August 2024.

Nat West closing balance £11859.91

40-07-24 Councillors reports on meeting attended on behalf of the PC, items for future agendas. SG had tried to contact Andy Pratt for links in with other councils. SG raised with ER a past Agenda item of Eric's for a community event. ER asked for it to become an agenda item for the next meeting for a Spring/Summer event.

41-07-24 Date of next meeting 14th October 2024

Signed by the Chairman.....Date.....